Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:
Please send me:

1. How many children’s playgrounds were managed by the council in each year from 2001-2021?
Our asset management database does not retain this information therefore, we are able to provide the data requested.   This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
However the number of equipped children’s play areas within the city has been consistent in recent years with a total of 184 sites.

2. How many children’s playgrounds have been closed in each year since 2001-2021?
Again, as above, our asset management database does not retain information from 2001 to the present day.  We do have a record of one closure in 2017 and another in 2018.   

We can confirm that Leicester City Council does not have a policy for the closure or disposal of play areas. Closure of any play areas has only occurred where there is an identified surplus in provision or where alternative facilities are being developed.

3. How many children’s playgrounds have been opened each year since 2001-2021?
Again, this information is not held. However, the city council continues to invest in play provision through the refurbishment of existing play areas.

4. How many children’s playgrounds are proposed for closure within the next year (ie 2021-22)? 
There are no proposals for the closure of any open access play areas managed by Leicester City Council

5. How many children's playgrounds have been sold off to private buyers since 2001-21, who were the buyers and how much were they sold for?
We have a record of 2 play areas that have been closed and the land sold for housing development, these were located at Oxendon Street (sold 14/06/2017 for £500,000) and Eastleigh Road (sold 17/04/2018 for £45,000)
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Regulation 6 of the Environmental Information Regulations. Information shall be provided in the requested form or format unless: the information is already publicly available and easily accessible to the applicant, regulation 6(1)(b).

The information is accessible by other means, the Land Registry and is already in the public domain at a cost of £3 per title.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
